
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear resident, business, or organisation 

 
 
 
Notification of work at the junction of Jeune Street and St Clement’s Street 
 
  
 
We are writing to let you know that Oxfordshire County Council (OCC) will be carrying out 
some minor works on Jeune Street at the junction with St Clement’s Street in the morning 
and afternoon on the 2nd and 3rd of July (weather permitting).  These works will include 
the introduction of wooden, lockable bollards in the carriageway and the re-arrangement of 
parking spaces at the northern end along with associated signs and road markings 
adjustments.   
 
The works are in response to longstanding concerns from residents on Jeune Street about 
vehicles contravening the existing no right turn prohibition at the junction, the 
contravention of the one-way street and the speed of vehicles using Jeune Street.   
 
As you may be aware, on 12 October 2023 a decision was made to retain the east Oxford 
low traffic neighbourhoods (LTNs) with some amendments to improve their operation.   
 
This includes the prohibition of motor vehicles from entering or exiting Jeune Street at its 
junction with St Clement’s Street.  Non-motorised traffic including cycles and the public 
hire Voi e-scooters will remain unaffected by these new access arrangements, apart from 
the existing no right turn prohibition. 
 
Emergency services and public service vehicles will have access through the restriction as 
they do for other bollards in the low traffic neighbourhoods. 
 
To support this, the existing one-way system will be changed to two-way with general 
motor traffic access from the Cowley Road only.   
 
The location of parking spaces close to the junction will also be adjusted slightly to 
accommodate suitable turning space at the St Clement’s Street end of the road. 
 
Please could you help to ensure that the area between 11a Jeune Street up to and 
including the St Clement’s Street junction (on both sides of the road) is free of vehicles 
between 7.30am and 4pm on both the 2nd and 3rd July for the contractor to carry out the 
works as quickly and smoothly as possible. We will endeavour to keep disruption to a 
minimum.  
 

Reference: Work in Jeune Street and 
at its junction with St Clement’s Street. 
  

Environment and Place 
Oxfordshire County Council 

County Hall 
New Road 

Oxford 
OX1 1ND 

 
Director name Bill Cotton 
Directorate Environment & Place 
 
 

  14 June 2024 
 

 



 
 

2 
 

Thank you for your patience and cooperation.  If you have questions or concerns about the 
scheme, please do not hesitate to contact us using the details below. 
 
 
  
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
East Oxford LTN team  
 
E EastOxfordLTN@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 
T (Oxfordshire County Council customer services): 01865 792422 
T (Oxford Direct Services): 01865 335400  
 
More information on these works: https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/ltnfurtherworks 
 

https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/ltnfurtherworks

